Internet Use Policy
Internet and Computer User Policy Including Child Safety & Privacy Issues
The Internet as an information source enables Carter County Public Library staff and patrons to find a wide array of information from sources not available any other way. It allows access to ideas, information and commentary from around the globe. It is, however, an unregulated medium with a highly diverse user population. It is possible that individuals might access information they personally find offensive or disturbing. Individual users must accept responsibility for determining the suitability of content for themselves and their children. No pictures should be viewed, downloaded, or sent that can be construed as offensive to other library patrons. Sources of information on the internet do not always provide   accurate, complete, or current information. As with any material provided by the Library, the users must take responsibility in questioning the validity of the information found. Uses that compromise the safety and security of minors when using e-mail, chat rooms, and other forms of direct electronic communications: Minors under the age of 17: Giving another private information about one's self or others, including credit card numbers and social security numbers; or phone/address without a parent's permission. (US SB 1997, 1999).  Uses that violate confidentiality of information as affirmed in several Kentucky Attorney General opinions. Kentucky law recognizes the confidentiality of library records. Personally identifiable information about users, including minors, will not be disclosed or used in any way, except to law enforcement authorities as provided in the law. Users should be aware, however, that due to the technical difficulties involved in providing absolute security, transactions and files could become public. All library computer equipment and software must be used as installed. Users are not permitted to delete, add to, or modify the installed hardware or software. Because of the risk of viruses no floppy disk from home may be used in the computers. Users may not install or download any software. Users may not use the library's computers to make unauthorized entry into another computer or network. Users may not disrupt or interfere with other computers or network users, services, or equipment. Users must respect the legal protections of data and software provided by the copyright and license law. Users may not use any library workstation for any illegal or criminal purpose. Although library staff is able to offer searching suggestions and answer some questions, they cannot provide in-depth training on the Internet and personal computer use. Some staff members have extensive knowledge of the Internet; for others it is a new experience. Because of scheduling, staff that is knowledgeable about the Internet may not always be available. The use of the computer shall be limited to 30 minutes when others are waiting. After the first 30 minutes, if another person needs to use the computer they will have first priority for its use. Another 30 minutes is not automatically booked by signing up again. Only one 30 minute block per day is guaranteed if others are waiting to use the computers. Time periods from 3:00 PM – 5:00 PM are set to insure availability of computers for homework, research and reference work, any other work will be restricted at that time if computers are needed for those uses.  
